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HAPPY NEW YEAR 2018!!!  I hope 

that my letter finds you all excited about 

a new year and all of the fun things with 

family and friends ahead of you.   The 

holidays were full of parties and gather-

ings that warm our hearts and I trust that 

these feelings of joy will last you all year.  

Christmas and New Year celebrations 

do not have to end.  Keep them going!   

Our BBC had a great fellowship at our 

Christmas party that many BBC mem-

bers attended that we had not seen in a 

while. That was great!  We had super 

food, dancing , music, games and door 

prizes. It all came together as a full and 

nice evening at our new venue. Thank 

you to all the members that volunteered 

to bring food, set up and take down our 

festivities.  The Christmas week, several  

BBC members attended the OBX Shag 

Club’s New Year party.  Although we 

had few BBC members present, the 180 

folks embraced us as family.   We had 

good food and danced in the New Year 

followed by a cold New Year day with 

wind and lots of snow flurries.  Frigid 

weather is with us even now as I write 

this….and hopefully will have subsided 

by the time you read this. 

The transition of our BBC club from 

Shannon’s to the Moose Lodge, 11917 

Cherry Rd., Fredericksburg, Va. 22407 

has been a little challenging, yet exciting.   

We miss our night club atmosphere at 

Shannon’s and they had been good to us 

over more than 6 years, but unfortunate-

ly we could not earn our keep with our 

low spending patterns.  On a positive 

note, I have to admit the Moose Lodge 

management has given us a warm wel-

come and given us lots of opportunity to 

improve the state of our BBC.  We can 

either bring our own food for our BBC 

on special nights, or we can purchase it 

at the Moose.  The beverages are in-

credibly reasonable, we do not have to 

spend a quota, and the dance floor is big 

with lots of space to dance.  We will 

continue our dance lessons, line dances 

and beach music with opportunities to 

request favorite songs. All in all, the new 

arrangement should prove beneficial to 

our members.  We are still getting used 

to it and capturing ideas and ways to 

enhance our members ‘night out.  We 

will have our club night, the 2
nd
 and 4

th
 

Wednesday nights starting at 7:00.  Un-

less something comes up at the Moose 

beyond our control, please see the 

dance nights  dates in another section of 

this Newsletter.  We are scheduled until 

June at which time we will update our 

schedule.  Please stay 

tuned.  There will be spe-

cial occasions that we will 

dance at other locations 

the alternate Wednesday 

nights that we are not scheduled at the 

Moose.  So, watch your Bugle Calls for 

updates and inclement weather notices. 

We will have logo items for sale as soon 

as we regain our membership attend-

ance.  Several members have asked 

about the shoe bags and we plan to offer  

them for sale soon.  We are promoting 

the BBC as a shag dance club with pep-

pered swing and other dance styles in 

between… so please do not feel like 

your genre is outside of what we can 

provide you for a dance experience It is 

the music that gets us going, we aim to 

please and you are part of our success!  

We are going to have a suggestion box 

for you to offer your ideas. So get ready 

to help us make our BBC your choice 

for time out. 

I want to thank my 2017 board and the 

awesome DJ’s for their support and time 

in endearing the BBC. The level of in-

terest together with the spirited music 

could not have been better. We so 

needed both in such a tough year for us.  

I want to thank the new board that is 

willing to weather the storm to bring our 

BBC back to be the best club ever. We 

can do this!  So, may we embrace our 

strengths and look forward to a healthy, 

prosperous and loving year surrounded 

by family and friends both old and new! 

          Don’t forget dancing is good med-

icine!     Let the good times roll!   
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Xmas Party 

Christmas Party that was Merry with Friends 
The BBC had its first party at the Moose on 12/13.   We brought together 

our BBC members and guests to celebrate Christmas together at our new 

venue. We had so much food and spirit that the evening just slipped away.  

The music and dancing expressed our great feelings for the occasion, our 

many blessings and our friendships.  The Moose offered us what we needed, 

a place to gather that didn’t break the bank and where we could all bring 

food to share, have really low priced beverages and have lots of music and 

dancing – winning combinations!   We plan to make the Moose venue a 

place to be!  Join us!  



What a Party! 
Four of your BBC members brought in the New Year at 

the Outer Banks with 180 folks from around Virginia 

and the Carolinas.  The OBX Shag Club hosted the 2-

day event at the Hilton Garden Inn on the waterfront of 

Kitty Hawk, N.C.  The party was well organized with 

food and drink, and 2 great DJ’s that we all know and 

love:  Harvey Taylor and Jerry Hardy.  After we had our 

New Year toast, kisses and hugs, we danced the down 

home Macarena, YMCA, hokey pokey, bunny hop and 

other favorites. So, much for technical dancing because 

there were many violations….but boy was it fun!  It is 

always good to get out on the floor and act silly…no 

one takes notes!  All is good fun!  The party gathering 

ended on New Year’s Day morning over a breakfast that 

included our good luck black eyed peas.   –We over-

looked the fact that they were cold and watery by the time some of us had them.  Oh 

well….it was all a great time with many friends old and new.   This year was COLD 

including some snow flurries, but as we headed out of town, it was still cold so the 

frigid weather was upon all of us for a while…winter 

arrived.  But, try the OBX Shag party next year, it is 

sure to please you in bring- ing in the New Year! 

Hope you all had a good NYE and did exactly what 

made you happy, the right way to bring in a new year! That’s what 

you call burn’n 

them up on the 

floor!!! 



               What a Deal!    

---- Over the past several weeks, we have been transitioning from our Shan-

non’s dance venue to the Moose Lodge in Fredericksburg.  Since we have 

been dancing at the Moose Club we can all agree that it has been a good ex-

perience!  The food and beverages are so inexpensive that you barely spend 

any money at all.   You do not have to be a member to attend and yet mem-

bership with the Moose is available. Many of us have joined just because 

they are so nice and have so much to offer.  We feel their hospitality and 

amenities are terrific for our club.  When you come, please come in the back 

entrance of the building which puts you directly into our dance venue with 

no smoke or distractions of other activities going on at the Moose.   We will 

have a flyer on the entry door in the back.  So, make it a regular thing to join 

us on our dance night!  Dancing is good medicine and you cannot beat the 

cost and the friendships! 

                         NOTICE- Dance Nights 
 
For planning your months ahead until June, the BBC scheduled 

dance nights unless the Moose needs the facility include Wednes-

day: 

1/10, 1/24       2/14, 2/28       3/14, 3/28       4/11, 4/25 

                           5/9, 5/23         6/13, 6/27 

We will post dates after June as we get through the winter and early 

spring. 

             Please put these dates on your calendars and watch the Bu-

gle Call for updates~~~~   



 

 

 

         

           

       

 

              

               

                 1/11-14              SOS Mid Winter                N.Myrtle Beach 

 

                 2/2-4                 Shaggers Heart Dance     Hampton  

                                               (sorry sold out) 

                 2/14                  BBC Valentine Dance       Moose Lodge 

 

                 3/14                  BBC Pot Luck Night         Moose Lodge 

 

                 3/23-25            Virginia Shaggers Hall      Hampton  

                                            Hall Of Fame     

 

       What’s Up! 

                  Donna Bivens     seadoin@aol.com 
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Dance 2nd Wednesday and 4th Wednesday of the month with the  

Battlefield Boogie Club   

Fredericksburg, Virginia 

 

Lessons start at 7:00 pm—dance until 9:30+ pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 2018  Officers 

President                               Audrey Borja                                             ledgestonemanor@aol.com                                                                                                                                        

                 703-401-5050 

Vice President    Ann Martin                                                 annmartin13@yahoo.com   

Treasurer:                    Darlene Weaver                           dweaverbandp@msn.com 

Acting Secretary:                 Linda Fisher                                               LINDA442@VERIZON.NET 

 

Board of Directors 

                                Wes Kirchner                                             shagginwes@aol.com  

    Don Borja                                                    ledgestonemanor@aol.com              

    Donna Dinger                                            normandy2@verizon.net 

                                                             

Committees 
Communications:  Dennis Bushor              bushorld@comcast.net  

Newsletter:                  Don Borja /Art Director/Editor                ledgestonemanor@aol.com 

Dance Committee                            Don Borja, Chair                                                             

Dance Consultant                Heather Jennings             shagnva@crosslink.net 

Website:                                            Wes Kirchner                                               wezleek@aol.com 

Fund Raising: Acting                                                              

Marketing/Promotion:                    Wes Kirchner                                               wezleek@aol.com  

Membership:    Darlene Weaver             dweaverbandp@msn.com 

Music:    Craig Jennings              craig.jennings@tsc.com                         

Sunshine:  Acting                             Donna Bivens                                               seadooin4@aol.com                                                               

            Watch the Bugle Call for changes and more info on upcoming events!  



Happy Feet Do Six Steps 
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    January/February/March 

      NOTE! Check your BBC weekly  email communications for com-

ing events. The dates posted below are proposed 

dates for dance lessons. 
 

                 Beginner Steps for January 
 

Jan            10          Basic, Female Turn, Male Turn, Start 

 

                      24          Basic, Half Turn, Triple Basic,  and 

                                         Line Dance 

                

Feb         Beginner Steps for  February 
 

                        14           Basic, Fun Move 

 

                      28          Basic, Pivot, and 

                                       Line Dance 
 

                                             

 

Mar        Beginner  Steps for March 
                          

                          14          Basic, Female Turn, Male Turn, Start 

 

                        28          Basic, Fun Moves, and 

                                        Line Dance 

                        
 

                   

        

Since we meet only twice a month under our new venue,  those  

who would like to  take  more comprehensive dance basic  

steps or more advanced lessons, the lessons are available 

through the dance instructors on a private basis.  

        

  
   
    

   

JANUARY   

LEWIS, SAMUEL (SAM)  01/02 

JENNINGS, CRAIG   01/09 

MARTIN, ANN (CARRIE)   01/11 

CAUSBY, KATHERINE   01/22 

STANTON, ALICE   01/22 

ROSE, JIM   01/30 

GALLAGHER, LINDA   01/31 

      

     

FEBRUARY     

KINWORTHY DALE   02/02 

CAROL, SUSAN   

 

02/05 

DOGGETT, CATHY   02/20 

      

      

MARCH     

NOLET, MAUREEN 

(MOE)   03/01 

BUSHOR, DENNIS   03/05 

COLLINS, NOREEN   03/09 

PATTEN, EDWARD   03/13 

FISHER, LINDA   03/24 

MCCOY FLOSSIE (FLO)   03/25 

HAWKINS-PEREZ, 

CHARITI   03/29 

MASON, ARLENE   03/30 
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bill frosticK 
  
feb                              28 
 
Mar                             21 
 

   Craig Jennings 

Ron  Lipps 
 
Jan                             10 
feb                             14 
 

Ron  Lipps 

Bill Frostick 

 

craig jennings  
               
Jan                                 24                            
 
mar                               14 

       Check the weekly bugle for new info or changes  

 



January/February/March 2017 
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The Bugle 
     Battlefield Boogie 

By  Craig       

Jennings       



We extend warm welcome 

     to new BBC members! 

----------------------------------------------- 

The Bugle 
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LOGO  ITEMS 
 BBC logo items are on sale every Wednes-
day night and through e-mail.  Don Borja 
can be reached through his e-mail  
(ledgestonemanor@aol.com) and Dennis 
Bushor on Wednesday nights.  They are 
our BBC member representatives for logo 
sales.  Please support your club while 
getting quality merchandise at reasonable 
prices.  We recently added shoe bags to 
our inventory. So, if you don’t have these 
items, check them out and plan to get one 
of each. 

  Shoe Bags-       

  Shirts –             

  Hats -                

  Huggies-          

  Bags -   $ 30.00 

BBC NEWSLETTER- CAN 

YOU HELP? 
 If you have com-

puter skills and 

would like to help 

the BBC to com-

pile and produce the BBC Bugle 

newsletter, please contact a board 

member listed in the newsletter.  

We have a staff that has carried 

the responsibility of the newsletter 

for years, and we would like for 

someone else to have the oppor-

tunity to experience this fun filled 

activity.  We look forward to hear-

ing from you. 

     Weather Emergencies! 

 

Watch your Bugle Call emails for 

weather emergency notices.  

 

We try to be cautious in coming 

out to dance.  Lets think safety! 

Thank You! 
 

DVD’s 
Want to practice and perfect 
those basic dance steps?  
See Wes or Audrey to pur-
chase Beginner DVD’s for 
just $10.00. 

We are now 

Taking  

Orders... 

Discount Corner 
Dancer’s Wardrobe, located at 101 Washington Square Plaza, Suite 102A, (in the Ferry Farms 

Walmart Shopping Center) is offering a 10% discount to our BBC members.  Show your BBC Mem-

bership card to receive the discount.  If you need some new dance shoes, Dancer’s Wardrobe has a 

nice selection.  They are also willing to obtain specific styles as may be required.  This discount is 

being offered on all dance related products.   

Renewal of BBC Memberships are due January 2018 

 

SOS Cards are available for purchase at $30 each covering all of 2018 SOS 

get a ways! 

LEWIS, SAMUEL (SAM) 



BBC Valentine 

         Party 
      Loyal Order of Moose Lodge #1655 
  11917 Cherry Rd, Fredericksburg, VA  22407 

    Wednesday February 14, 2018 

Beach Music 
Carolina Shag 

     Time:   7:30-9:30+ pm  -   Free Dance Lessons 

              BYOB or buy wine or beer from the bar 
                Call Audrey for more Information: 703-401-5050 

$4 Members-$6 Guest . Bring Cover Dish  

       Chili and Hot Dog Night 



              Time:   7:00-9:30+ pm  - Free Dance Lessons 

Swing 

    Check our website www.battlefieldboogieclub.com  

For more Information:  703-401-5050 

 

                           

       Loyal Order of Moose Lodge #1655 

  11917 Cherry Rd, Fredericksburg, VA  22407 

Carolina Shag 
Beach Music 

Come Join Us 

Battlefield 
Boogie Club 

On The 2nd Wednesday & 4th Wednesday Of The Month 

   Old Tim
e  

Rock’n Roll 

Blues 


